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PLEASE TAKE THIS LETTER TO A SOLICITOR SO YOU CAN ACCESS LEGAL ADVICE

                                                                                                                                                [address of parent]

[date]
[Social Worker’s name]

[Social Worker’s telephone number]

Dear [Parent’s name],

SANDWELL CHILDREN’S TRUST CONCERNS ABOUT YOUR CHILDREN:  
[children’s names & dates of birth ]

I am writing to let you know how worried Sandwell Children’s Trust has become about the way you are looking after your children.  I am writing to tell you that Sandwell Children’s Trust is thinking about starting Care Proceedings in respect of (child(ren’s) name).
This means that we may apply to Court and [children’s names] could, if the Court decides it is best for [him/her/them] be removed from your care. 
There are things you can do which could stop this happening. Page x of this letter explains what we are worried about and what we have already done to try and help. 

Included with this letter is a Pre-Proceedings Agreement, which explains what changes you need to make and how this will help your children. It also explains what we need to do to help and support your family. 
Pre-proceedings should take around 12 weeks, by the end of the 12 weeks [date] this work should have been completed and it is our hope that you will have been able to make changes to the way you look after your children.
However, if you do not engage in the work recommended or do not come to the pre-proceedings meetings, we will have no option but to issue care proceedings in respect of [children’s names] to make sure they are safe.
MEETING DETAILS

Please come to a meeting with us to talk about these worries on [date] at [time]. At the moment due to Covid-19, meetings are taking place virtually via Microsoft Teams, you will need to put on your camera and take part in the meeting as if you were there in person. 
Please let [social worker’s name] know immediately if you cannot come to this date / time so that we can arrange another meeting at a better time for you. 
YOUR WIDER FAMILY

Our concerns about (child(ren), are very serious. If we do have to go to Court and the Court decides you cannot care for your children, we will first try and place them with one of your relatives, if it is best for your child to do this.  At the meeting, we will want to talk to you and your solicitor about who might look after your child if the Court decides that it is no longer safe for you to do so.

Please can you let us know the details of your friends and family within two weeks of receiving this letter. 
PLEASE TAKE THIS LETTER TO A SOLICITOR SO YOU CAN ACCESS LEGAL ADVICE

You are able to get free legal advice (legal aid) with this letter and we would encourage you to take this letter to a solicitor and ask them to attend the meeting with you. 

We have included a list of local solicitors who work with children and families, these legal firms are separate to Children’s Services; you can also find a list of solicitors who provide advice regarding these types of proceedings on the Law Society website https://solicitors.lawsociety.org.uk/. 
Information your solicitor will need: 

Sandwell MBC Solicitor

Sandwell MBC, 

Freeth Street,

Oldbury, West Midlands 

B69 3DE

Tel: 0121-569 3230

We look forward to seeing you at the meeting with your solicitor so that we can discuss how best to keep [children’s names] safe. 
If you are worried about this letter or do not understand any part, please contact the social worker [name] on [telephone number]. If you need any help with child care or transport arrangements in order to attend the meeting let [social worker’s name] and we will try to assist you. I look forward to meeting you on [meeting date]. 
Kind regards, 
Team Manager 
	What are we worried about?
	Examples of the worries and the impact on the children? 

	e.g There has been five times that there has been domestic violence at your home and your children have seen this. 


	e.g On x date there was domestic violence and you hit your girlfriend, your children saw this and tried to stop you. They told the social worker they were frightened and scared of you. 


	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


	What the professional network have done to try and help? 
	What difference this help made to your child(ren)?

	Social work home visits 
 
	You have made sure the social worker can see and speak to the children at visits. The children have been able to tell the social worker how they feel and what help they think they need at school. (PLO BEST practice guidance suggests including balance of positives)
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